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Friday 5th October 2018 

Diary Dates   

09.10.18 PTA SGM 8pm 
10.10.18 District cross country 
11.10.18 Y1/2/5/6 Planetarium Visit 
13.11.18 PTA Dreamcatchers 
17.10.18 EYFS Visit to library 1.30pm  
18.10.18 EYFS Grandparents afternoon 
 2.15pm  
 Football Match away Gt Waltham 
19.10.18 Non Pupil Day 
 
 

22.10.18 -26.10.18 Half Term 
 
29.10.18  Autumn Term 2 begins 
 School Individual Photos 
30.10.18 Year 1 Teddy Olympics 
31.10.18 KS1 football tournament 
02.11.18 9.30am Phonics parent workshop 
06.11.18 4pm – 6.30pm Parent’s evening 
07.11.18 Curriculum day: Hinduism 
08.11.18 5pm – 8pm Parent’s Evening 
09.11.18 Remembrance Service 
16.11.18 9.30am Parents Forum 
19.11.18 Flu vaccinations 
28.11.18 Junior Choir Concert  
 Southwark Cathedral  
 (details will follow) 
30.11.18 9.30am Parents forum – RE 
01.12.18 Christmas Market Cathedral 

11.12.18 KS1 dress rehearsal 
 2pm KS1 performance 
12.12.18 6pm KS1 performance 
14.12.18 4pm EYFS Nativity 
18.12.18 Carol Service Cathedral 6:30pm 
19.12.18 Last day of Term 
 
 

20.12.18 - 02.01.19 Christmas Holiday 
03.01.19 Spring Term 1 begins 
15.02.19 Non Pupil Day 
 

 

18.02.19 - 22.02.19 Half Term 
25.02.19 Spring Term 2 begins 
05.04.19 Last day of Term 
 

 

08.04.19 - 22.04.19 Easter Holiday 
23.04.19  Summer Term 1 begins 
06.05.19 Bank Holiday 
13.05.19 - 16.05.16 KS2 SATs Week 

 

27.05.18 - 31.05.18 Half Term 
 

03.06.19 Non Pupil Day 
03.06.19 - 07.06.19 

Year 6  Residential trip to IOW  
 

04.06.19 Summer Term 2 begins 
08.07.19 Year 6 Production CCHS 
24.07.19 Last Day of Term 
 

Red recently added 

Dear Parents 

Last Sunday, we saw excited Year 5’s off to Norfolk for their trip to Kingswood; some-

thing I hardly need to tell the school about as unfortunately we are unable to filter the 

school app, so everyone had updates. 

Their return provided us with tales of growth, challenges met and skills learnt that are 

enhanced by the nature of the “Outward Bound” environment. Well done to the year 

5’s for getting through to Friday and the staff who were also tired but happy on return. 

We look forward to their presentation on Friday 12th October at 9am. 

On Tuesday, the second cohort of Parent’s Forum met and provided helpful feedback. 

The minutes of the two meetings have been combined and will be found on the Parent’s 

page of the website on Monday 8th October. 

 Some actions from that feedback.  

 Whilst the Riverside development and increased traffic is hampering access to 

the school site, Mr Spencer has agreed to open the school gate at 8.35to relive 

the queue outside. 

 Please see the School’s policy about Grapes below 
 

On Wednesday, Year 5 missed The Dean who was in school to lead worship and catch 

up on school matters as Mrs Waugh, our Vice Chair of Governors who also came to veri-

fy our Admissions processes. 

Numerous children and parents who have been in, have noticed the subtle changes in 

the  layouts of the environment as have our external advisors. On Monday lunchtime, I 

had a sense of what it would be like to take part in the “Changing Rooms” programme, 

if it was reduced to fifteen minutes! Hopefully the benefits will be evident to all. 

Best wishes 

L Wiskin  

Health and Safety Guidance 

 

The school’s policy on Grapes follows the 2015 Health and Safety Guid-

ance. 

We do not have grapes or cherry tomatoes as part of our fruit scheme for KS1 and  EYFS 

Grapes for school dinners are cut into halves as are cherry tomatoes. 

Our advice to Parents sending grapes to school is that they should also cut grapes in half 

until they are confident their child is of a size that is safer and of a maturity to bite 

grapes , not put them in their mouths whole. 

All children are reminded to complete their snack before they run around at playtimes. 

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus
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KINGSWOOD 2018 
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NO EARRINGS in PE Lessons 

Following a meeting of the Chelmsford School Sports Partnership on Wednesday, it has been 
stressed that children should remove earrings for all PE lessons - this is in accordance with coun-
ty guidelines. This has always been school policy, but recently parents had asked if there is any 
scope for flexibility.  

While not being able to physically participate in PE lessons, pupils who cannot remove earrings 
will not be excluded, but will be assigned distinct roles within the lesson. 

Keep on Reading 

Year 3 & 4 parents, we hope you have enjoyed reading/sharing the “Keep on Reading” books 
sent home a few weeks ago. Thank you to those who have already returned the books, this is a 
gentle reminder that they need to be returned to school on Monday, when the children will have 
the opportunity to share their thoughts with the organiser. 

PTA 100 Club 

The PTA 100 club is back! Pay £20 for a ball and be entered into the prize draw each month (runs Sept - 
July inclusive). Each month - First prize - £25  Second prize - £15 Third prize - £10 Christmas special - 
£100 one off prize. You can enter online through  

https://mydonate.bt.com/events/pta100club17-18/475373 

or you can fill in a form at the school office. Friends and family are also welcome to play. Find a PTA 
member in the playground if you’d like more details. 

We have decided to make the first 2 draws at the end of October to give people more time to enter, so 

get in quick if you have a particular lucky number. Good luck!  

Nut Free School 

The school aims to protect children who have allergies to nuts, We do not allow nuts or nut 
products in school lunch boxes or in theirs snacks. Thank you for co-operation. 

On Wednesday year 5/ 6 football team went to play in a football tournament (year 5 were in Kingswood) and 

Mr G selected all the year 6 in the school football team including : Adam( in goal), Joseph, Dylan, George, Billy, 

William, Harrison (captain) ,Willis, Francis, Oliver and Sidhart. They were in a pool with 4 other schools St Pius, 

Westland, Perryfields, Gt Waltham . 

 The first goal scorer of the tournament for Cathedral School was Sidhart, and he said “I was happy about scor-

ing the first goal and it was a great feeling”. 

 Harrison the captain added “I think we worked well together even though we had different abilities. Furthermore, the team played really 

well and came 13th out of fifteen teams.” 

We played six matches; the team won one, drew three and lost two.   

Everybody supported each other exceedingly well, all performed nearly to their best. The whole team represented the Cathe-

dral School very well with everyone playing equal amounts.       Written by media group. 

https://mydonate.bt.com/events/pta100club17-18/475373
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